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     Date: 10 September 2021 
 

 
 
 
 

Dear Colleague 
 
I hope you know how much the people of Essex value all the work you do to provide 
care to our loved ones.  We know you often feel under-recognised and under-
rewarded and we are committed to addressing these issues. 
 
We want you to stay.  This means that you must be vaccinated and the 
deadline for first vaccinations is around 16th September.   
 
If you have remaining concerns and worries about the implications of vaccines for 
your health, you can access our confidential helpline to our in-house GP, Dr Javeria 
Khan between 9am and 5pm Monday to Friday.  You can make an appointment by 
phoning 0300 303 9988 or by e-mailing javeria.khan@nhs.net      
 
With thanks again for all you do, and best wishes, 
 
 

 
With best wishes, 
 
John                                            
 
John Spence etc                          
 
 
 
Cllr John Spence CBE 
Cabinet Member for Health & Adult Social Care 
 
 
 
Dr Mike Gogarty  
 
 
Director Wellbeing Public Health & Communities  
Essex County Council  
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